Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

March 8, 2017
Regular Board Meeting
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                                           MINUTES

REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, March 8, 2017
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9:31 AM by REAOC Co-President Linda Robinson     
Present: Linda Robinson, Doug Storm, Frank Eley, Gaylan Harris, Larry Leaman, Rebecca Guider and Bill Castro.  Also in attendance are Catherine Farley and Suzanne Jenicke from OCERS (for a portion of the meeting), Lou Scarpino, Barbara Voelkel, Robin Mattocks and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Sara Ruckle Harms, John Iagjian, Jan Grimes 
II. OCERS Presentation
OCERS distributed a summary of the February 22, 2017 Investment Committee Outcomes, the March 20 regular Board meeting preview, OCERS investment returns, and an update on Secova issues.  

· Still searching for an investment leader – CIO.  24% return from high yield Loomis sales.
· The regular Board meeting will have a discussion regarding the STAR COLA.  A little less than $600K is available; less than 400 persons qualify.  

· Returns from investments came in at 8.7%.  
· Secova update – the County admitted that all of the errors were not fixed for March.  The County said they are sending checks and correspondence.  OCERS has elevated approximately 50 problems to the County in March.  County is doing a full audit of OCERS records compared to the County records.  A new retiree flyer is being prepared and will be sent to OCERS.  
III. Consent Calendar

A. Board Watch

SUMMARY OF FEBRUARY MEETINGS:

Board of Supervisor meetings were held on February 14 and February 28.  The Board Watch Committee reported no items specifically related to retirees.  Both meetings focused on the homeless and John Wayne Airport contracts with numerous speakers making their voices heard.  The next meeting is scheduled for March 14.  
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Loading message...   Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership – in advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.

Recommendation:  Receive and file

C. Website – Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates; she also updated the Board only pages. 

Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – the March luncheon will be held on March 22, 2017.  Our entertainers will be Tina and Tom Horton and karaoke music.  Sharon Sedgwick was asked to purchase three additional $50 gift certificates due to the request in the survey to have more gifts. 
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will make copies of the survey summary for the March luncheon.  

Recommendation:  Receive and file
E. Scholarships - Although we did not receive as many requests in the past for scholarship application, we believe many people now go to the REAOC web page and pull down copies of the informational packet and scholarship application.  As of this date, we have received three applications.

Recommendation:  Receive and file

A motion was made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Gaylan Harris to accept the Consent Calendar as presented.  Motion carried.

IV. Discussion Calendar

A. Approval of Minutes from February 8, 2017


A motion was made by Rebecca Guider and seconded by Doug Storm to approve the February 8, 2017 REAOC Board meeting minutes as written. Motion carried



B. Treasurer’s Report for February 2017


Bill Castro presented the Treasurer’s Report for February 2017.  Bill Castro stated that he will send the Audit and Tax Forms for review and future discussion at the April Board meeting.
A motion was made by Doug Storm and seconded by Frank Eley to accept the February 2017 Monthly Operation report as presented.  Motion carried.



C. IHSS potential impact to the County


The County CEO sent a memo to the department heads regarding a potential blow to the County budget if the In-Home-Supportive-Services (IHSS) program becomes a County responsibility.  A hand-out created by Rebecca Guider was shared describing the IHSS entitlement program.  84% of providers are related to the recipient. There is no cap on the growth of the program. The eligibility financial requirement is based on the person who needs care not the person(s) providing the care.  The County Adult Services staff goes into the home of the person needing care and determines how much service the client needs to stay in their own home.  Providers of service are hired by the person needing service and the providers of service are represented by AFL-CIO.  They now have collective bargaining, subject to increases in minimum wage, etc. and we are seeing an increased caseload growth.  
REAOC needs to consider how this IHSS cost shift might impact retirees.  We will be asking Frank Kim to speak at our May luncheon and ask him to address this issue.
D. Desk Guide 12 – Treasurer’s Duties

Bill Castro provided information to Ilene Bárcenas to create the desk guide.  He clarified in this guide his regular duties and also added items 17-19 to further explain the Treasurer’s duties.

A motion was made by Doug Storm and seconded by Frank Eley to approve Desk Guide 12, Treasurer’s Duties.  Motion carried.
E. Health Insurance Issues

There was a meeting on February 16, 2017 with the County, Mercer and REAOC.  Linda Robinson summarized the discussion at the meeting.

The first part of this meeting was related to the problems with the transition to the new Employee Benefits vendor.  The second part of the meeting was to discuss the planning for the Health Plans for 2018.  They discussed the costs for 2017 and began discussions for the plans for 2018.  The self-funded plans increases were explained and are primarily due to prescription cost increase and the claim increases for medical coverage. 

Employee benefits asked for REAOC input regarding the 2018 plans.  Gaylan Harris pointed out that having Sharewell/Wellwise look at the provider for pharmaceutical costs to determine if this could be changed to determine a less expensive provider.  

Mercer stated that they are seeing employees postponing their retirement due to the higher rates for health plans and the grant reduction.  They also stated that the pre-Medicare rates are increasing significantly which leads to employees delaying their retirement.  
The County also shared the Wellness programs they have with the active employees.  This costs the County $9 million a year and is well utilized. They believe this pro-active stance is leading to a reduction in costs. The County stated that they would share the articles they have sent out regarding wellness (these have been received).  
Action Items:  The next meeting will be held on March 29 at 9:00 AM with the same attendees of this first meeting.  REAOC will have a pre-meeting on March 22 following the luncheon.  Ilene Bárcenas will ask Mile Square Park to see if there is space we can use between 2:30 to 4:30.
Action Item:  The scope of work written by Barbara Voelkel and reviewed by Melanie Mathis requires some updates.  Barbara Voelkel will update the scope and will share this with all Board members.  Gaylan Harris has a proposal from Rob Cinco formerly from AON.  He will share that with the Board.  
F. Meeting Reports

1. OCERS


Dewayne has been appointed to replace Tom Flannigan on the OCERS Board.  







2.  CRCEA

Lou Scarpino skyped into the San Diego meeting.  Mike Sloan is still trying to deal with the question of how to revamp the CRCEA conferences.  They are working on the next two conferences (Ventura and Alameda).  Linda Robinson will send our association report by March 20, 2017.  The hotel information is on the CRCEA website but the conference forms are still not available.  Skip Murphy is contacting Identity Guard for a possible benefit.  Looking at Secure Choice issues.  March and April regular meetings are cancelled. The 279 page PRJ document sent out to the Board from Lou Scarpino.  Many did not receive it.  
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will try to send it out once again.  


G. Legislative Report

The Federal legislation seems to be more significant this year.  The Secure Choice legislation is being analyzed.  Lou Scarpino is watching John Moorloch’s potential legislation in the area of medical and pension issues.


H. The Informer

We are still trying to acquire Frank Kim as the luncheon speaker for the May luncheon; if he is not available, Rebecca Guider stated that she would speak about retiring successfully.  Rebecca Guider will complete an article regarding her speech in May.  Robin Mattocks will publish an article about Walt de Vries.  Sara Ruckle Harms shared a review of La La Land that will be published.  Lou Scarpino suggested an article about Assisted Living may be interesting to our members.  Frank Eley will summarize information regarding Deferred Compensation plans.






I. Presidents’ Message







1. Litigation Update
No update at this time.

2. Career Day Presentation
We received an e-mail from Amy Chi at Western Youth Services.  She is looking for volunteers to speak at Revere Elementary School to speak to their students; this will be March 29 from 9:00 until 10:25. If anyone is interested, please let Ilene Bárcenas know.
3. September Board meeting conflict
OCERS Strategic Planning meeting will be held on September 13 and 14th that conflicts with our regularly scheduled meeting.  We will cancel our September REAOC Board meeting.

Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will cancel the conference room for the 13th of September and change the date of our meeting to the 27th of September (our luncheon date) if we do need to meet.

J. Other
NCPERS conference will be attended by Lou Scarpino, Sara Ruckle Harms and Frank Eley (who will be representing OCERS).

K. Adjournment

A motion was made Doug Storm and seconded by Frank Eley to adjourn the meeting at 11:57 AM.  Motion carried.
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